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Staff Senate Minutes

Monthly Meeting

September 12, 2012

Martinsville Room, MLK University Union
Quorum Present
Senators Present: Suzann Bennett, Tina Jenkins, Mary Jo Montgomery, Zoraida Irizarry, Cay Kolling, Tammy Miller, Brad Green, Angie Campbell, Tony Craig, Jessica Ward, Cordy Love, Christine Edwards.

Senators Absent: Patty Shonk, Mike Carter, Michelle Morgan, Antoine Thomas, Tami Duzan, Rick James. 

Guests: Vice President Weber, Dr. Richard Enyard, Amy Wywialowski from the Daily Eastern News, Scott Henry and Robert Lomb Jr. presenters from EXP. U.S. Services.
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Vice President Campbell at 1:20 pm.

A presentation was given by Mr. Henry and Mr. Lomb, designers from EXP. U.S. Services, on the Security Master Plan Project pertaining to crime prevention on campus. They have already met with the Dean’s Council and Dr. Nadler, VPSA. They expect their final report some time between the middle to end of October.

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Bennett reported an ending balance of $2,047.50 as of 9/12/2012. No expenditures were recorded. She noted the approval of monies for Homecoming in FY12 was in fact expended in FY12 (dated 5/8/12) in the amount of $599.61. As a side note, Vice President Campbell mentioned that Faculty Senate has decided to match the donation so the luncheon will be sponsored by both the Staff and Faculty Senates.
Unfinished Business:

I.  
Boyd Memorial. The final cost for the tree/plaque is $1,000.00. There is already 


an anonymous donation of $250.00 and we will need to raise the remaining 


balance of $750.00.


Senator Irizarry mentioned that an announcement could possibly be made at the 


AFSCME 981 Union meeting to see if anyone would like to donate. Senator 


Edwards added we should put a notice on our website as well as in the newsletter. 





VP Campbell said she will check with Bob Martin regarding details and Senator 


Edwards volunteered to assist.



Vice President Weber wanted to remind the Senate about other memorial options 


such as the commemorative bricks for $100.00 and commemorative pavers for 


$250.00.

II.
Staff Senate Retreat. President Thomas is looking at some time in November for 



the staff senate retreat. He will be sending out a notice/poll requesting days and 


times best suited for everyone.

III.
Gathering Area Representation Information. Tabled until President Thomas 


returns.


IV.
Hiring Issues. VP Campbell read to Dr. Enyard a brief list of some



issues/questions that have been brought to the attention of the Staff Senate 



pertaining to hiring procedures. Dr. Enyard stated he is aware of some but will 


need to investigate more to be able to answer any questions in more detail. VP 


Campbell will request that President Thomas forward the list of issues to him.



Senator Kolling asked if we know whether Eastern is getting the best candidates. 


Dr. Enyard stated no because we do not do an extensive search for civil service 


positions just a local search. 


VP Campbell brought up the issue of the screening process and backload. Dr. 


Enyard stated they are hiring another person to help address the backload issue.



Dr. Enyard also mentioned they are being proactive in looking at possible 



future position openings based on eligible retirees. This will allow them to build 


up the rosters with potential candidates. He added he wants to know about any 


issues/questions employees have.


V. 
Website Update. Work is continuing.
New Business:


I.
Benefits Fair/Presentation. VP Campbell asked for input regarding the idea of the 


Staff Senate in cooperation with the Benefits Office in conducting a benefit’s fair 


and/or a series of presentations for Eastern employees explaining in more detail 


our current benefits and how they work. Dr. Enyard stated the Benefits office 


is in the process of setting up dates to do presentations. He added that he is 


looking into bringing in new voluntary benefits to campus.


II.
Staff Senate Hosted Luncheon/Meet & Greet. VP Campbell asked for discussion



 on the topic of a Staff Senate hosted meet and greet. One idea mentioned was the 


Staff Senate going as a group to the Homecoming Luncheon which is held prior to 

our October meeting as a way of introducing ourselves to those constituents. VP 


Campbell asked the senate to email any ideas to President Thomas.

III.
Committee Volunteers. Vice President Weber announced that the university is 



forming two committees and would like volunteers from the Staff Senate to 


participate. 


The first is a search committee for the replacement of Gary Reed. The 



application review is expected sometime in January or February. He would like 


two volunteers.


Senator Irizarry announced she would like to volunteer.



The second committee is a Strategic Planning Implementation Steering 


Committee. The responsibility of the committee member is to attend the meetings 


and communicate back to the Staff Senate with status updates. This group is 


expected to meet quarterly. 


Anyone interested in volunteering for one or both of the committees need to 


notify VP Campbell by the end of the week.


IV.
Committee Reports. VP Campbell announced that committee updates will be 


requested at the next meeting.


V. 
Questions for the President. Senator Green expressed concern that he received the 

emergency text regarding the recent robbery but did not receive an emergency 


text regarding the assault of an EIU employee. He questioned why the difference. 


VP Campbell stated they would look into the situations.
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Senator Bennett, seconded by Senator Miller. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Tammy Miller, Secretary

Next Meeting October 10, 2012, 1:15 pm Martinsville Room

